Village of Roscommon Cemetery Board of Trustees January 30, 2012 1:03 PM

Members Present: June Karjalainen, Mike Butler and Erine Adams. Also present: Allen Lowe, Mike Walker (entered at 1:30 PM) and Dawn Dodge, Village Clerk.

Discussion regarding security in cemetery. Manager Lowe to get estimates on signs to post at the cemetery with the cemetery ordinance and a dusk-to-dawn curfew.

Trustee Butler would like to look at using five acres at the north end of the M-18 property to expand the cemetery. The manager suggested designating part of the property as "cemetery expansion".

Mike Walker from Roscommon Insurance entered the meeting at 1:30 PM. He stated that nothing was happening with the insurance claim because he did not have the police reports from the two incidents. An additional copy was provided to him by the Clerk. Mr. Walker will be contacting other communities regarding their ordinances.

Manager Lowe suggested the Clerk become a member of the Michigan Cemetery Association at a rate of \$250 a year.

Moved by Butler, seconded by Adams, for the Clerk to become a member of the Michigan Cemetery Association. Ayes: Butler, Adams and Karjalainen.

Next Meeting: Will set when needed.

Adjourned 1:55 PM.